Pro-ecological public transport in Gdynia (Poland)
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The project entitled “Development of pro-ecological public transport in Gdynia”, with the realisation period 2005-2006, is co-financed by European Regional Fund within Sectoral Operational Regional Programme – Transport for years 2004-2006. The co-financing amounts to 4 470 363 EUR. The city of Gdynia is a partner in this project submitted by Trolleybus Transport Company from Gdynia. The project will be finalised by the end of 2006.
The objective of the project is to improve access to public transport, the quality and efficiency of environmentally friendly transport system in Gdynia as well as the city’s investment potential by building a new trolleybus depot in Gdynia-Leszczynki (including a new traction network, an administrative building, workshops with welding shop, 3 repair stations, 4 overhaul stations, a paint shop, a washing stand, a dispatch office, warehouses as well as a tool-room), a new trolleybus terminus in Kacze Buki district, new 10.6 km long trolleybus lines as well as purchasing  10 low floor trolleybuses.
A new depot complying with European standards is a precondition for further functioning and development of trolleybus transport in accordance with the guidlines of the Integrated Public Transport Development Plan in the Tri-City Agglomeration in 2004-2013.
As a result of the project a new trolleybus line will be installed from the present “Euromarket” terminus to terminus in Kacze Buki. Thanks to this undertaking, two developing Gdynia districts, populated by 15 000 people will be included in the trolleybus transport system. New, low floor trolleybuses purchased within the project will raise the standard of service 
and improve travel comfort and reduce public transport’s negative effect on the environment.
